MINUTES OF THE BIGBURY PARISH NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP MEETING
TUESDAY, 12th JUNE 2018

PRESENT: Cllr Valerie Scott (Chairman), Cllr Bryan Carson,  Jill Gubbins, Jean Wright, Jo Symes.

APOLOGIES: 

Apologies were received from Beth Huntley, Grant Peet, Simon Bronstein and Karen Lawrence.

MINUTES OF LAST MEETING: 
The minutes of the last meeting held on 30 April 2018, previously circulated were agreed.
MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING: 
Possible footpath link from Memorial Hall linking to Footpath 14at St Ann’s Chapel has been put on hold awaiting discussions which George Roseveare will be having with John Cullen.

UPDATE ON SITE 4

Valerie Scott said that there had been a number of discussions with the land owners, who had now agreed to go ahead with the proposal based on a scheme of 13 dwellings which would include the landowner being provided with two serviced sites to include the provision capable of accommodating two three bedroom dwellings.  SHDC would pay for the cost of the foundations and the landowner would pay for the rest of the construction costs.

This means that we can now move forward with updating the design concept and then having consultations with the local community and further consulatations with SHDC Planning and Design Officers.

A meeting with Roger English of the AONB Unit to discuss the principles of the scheme had been arranged.

LIST OF LOCAL HERITAGE ASSETS

A Draft List of Local Heritage Assets was discussed and Valerie Scott will be sending this list to SHDS, Devon CC and Historic England for their initial comments. 

CONSULTATION WITH LOCAL BUSINESSES

Valerie Scott has sent letters to the owners of all local businesses in the Parish asking for their comments their needs and/or aspirations which should be taken into account when preparing the policies and proposals for the Neighbourhood Plan.  She had had responses from the local retailers and a meeting had been held with the Golf Club.  Further meetings had been arranged with the Bantham Estate.
PROPERTY PRICES

A survey of property prices during the last three years has been prepared.  This showed that there were very few 2 bedroom properties for sale other than apartments and very few properties of less than £350,000.

SECOND HOME/HOLIDAY LET SURVEY

The Steering Group members had been given the task of carrying out a survey of the whole parish to establish the number of principal residences, second homes, hoiday lets and vacant properties.  This was almost complete for the villages of Bigbury, St Ann’s Chapel, Bigbury on Sea, Challaborough and Easton but surveys are still to be completed for the northern part of the parish and isolated properties.

FUNDING

Locality are now offering additional funds for the preparation of neighbourhood plans but these take account of funds already provided and it is unlikely that we will be able to apply for more funding unless required for a special project.  SHDC will however now be funding further work on the community led housing scheme.


DATE OF NEXT MEETING: 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Tuesday, 31st July 2018, 2.30pm.

